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BOOK WEEK PARADE PUBLIC SPEAKING

Book Week

Trivia Night

Father’s Day

WELL DONE DARCEY

Dear Parents, Carers, and Friends,

As we approach Father’s Day this Sunday, I’d like to extend my
warmest wishes to all the fathers and special men in our students'
lives. Your love, support, and guidance play such an essential role
in shaping the young minds in our care. We hope your day is filled
with joy and memorable moments with your loved ones.

A heartfelt thank you to our Parents and Friends Association for
organising the wonderful Father’s Day breakfast. Your hard work
and dedication are truly appreciated. The event was a fantastic way
for our community to come together in celebration.

Lastly, I kindly ask all parents to take a moment to check their
children’s jackets and hats. We’ve had a few reports of items going
home with the wrong owner. If you find any clothing that doesn’t
belong to your child and is labeled with another student’s name,
please return it to the school so we can reunite it with its rightful
owner.

Thank you for your ongoing support and cooperation.

Warm regards,

Genevieve Smith
Principal

Sporting News

Library News
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PRAYER FOR TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

od of the covenant, 

from the time of Abraham and Moses  

until today, 

you have been faithful to your people. 

Even when we have wandered far from 

your ways, 

you remain close to us, 

to guide us, protect us 

and make us your own people. 

May your children listen to your Word 

and rejoice to walk in your ways. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 
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PROUILLE P&F
ASSOCIATION

HAS THE
FOLLOWING

VACANCIES...

TREASURER
2ND HAND UNIFORM AND ICE
BLOCK CO-ORDINATOR
K-2 CO-ORDINATOR - WE HAVE
1 IN THIS ROLE BUT NORMALLY
HAVE 2
STAGE 2 (YEAR 3 TO 4)

CONTACT COLLEEN @ COLLEEN.P.HAIGH@GMAIL.COM IF
YOU ARE INTERESTED!



BOOK WEEK CHARACTER PARADE
On Tuesday 28th August, we celebrated Book Week with a Book Fair and
Character Parade.

We started off the day in the Library with a wonderful Book Fair brought to us by
Lindfield Learning Hub. Thank you for the provision of books.

Following this, we held our character parade and it was amazing to see so many
fantastic outfits!

This year's theme, "Reading is Magic", was certainly shining through in our
student and staff outfits. Thank you to all our families for your hard work.

Thank you to our amazing Librarian, Mrs Lees, for organising today as well as all
our Book Week festivities. Thank you to Prouille parents Mrs Lee and Ms Duggan
for helping with the book fair.
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BOOK WEEK INCURSION NO.1: PERFORM EDUCATION
On Tuesday 27th August, Perform Education visited Prouille and performed
their AMAZING show Maybe A Miracle!. Wow, what a great show it was!

Perform Education is a multi award-winning producer of educational theatre
and their magic formula is to engage, entertain and educate their audience.

Our students were mesmerised by their performance whilst enjoying a valuable
learning experience. The show was also aligned with Book Week and our love
of reading through exploring a cross-section of 2024 CBCA Short-Listed books.

We thank you so much for visiting us today. Thank you to our Librarian, Mrs
Lees, for organising Perform to visit us.

https://www.facebook.com/Performeducation?__cft__[0]=AZUp11J1W__kc0l5q7lWFGjqOgrvDFfOZhBO0EKBpS0JZfq7pcRPEXwJlQ1LOy8uNOjBLa36u-2xXQ8VIs4-gDjQDEBmVoL7aZAzrQTncBe0AsiCoJhBmh-XsR6vt7R-8jL9YEoYUAAJ0Q3wW8Yi9eFPvl9JfO2SKklnXGzQxfZ1CmyNcopKhovyeYWVCrQSyaJY78TqtoVpsPgNmQMHksvU&__tn__=-]K-R


BOOK WEEK INCURSION NO.2: SPOKEN WORD POET
In Week 5, Years 3 to 6 were paid a visit by the formidable perfomer, Zohab Zee
Khan - "Spoken Word Poet" - who is a rapper, slam poet, published poet and
educator. 

What a talented man he is! Zohab entertained our students for over an hour with a
combination of slam poetry, rap, didgeridoo and harmonica playing, beat-boxing
and percussion, along with his combination of audience participation and freestyle
improvisation.

What made Zohab really inspiring were his words around self-development and
multiculturalism. Growing up in rural NSW of Pakistani heritage, Zohab discussed
his own experiences of social justice, in particular bullying, which were educational
to everyone.

He delivered our students some powerful and inspiring messages on self-belief. 
"You cannot control what other people say about you, but you can control what you
think of you"

Thank you, Zohab, for your visit to Prouille!













RELIGIOUS CREATIVE ARTS COMPETITION
Prouille students have been working hard on their submissions to the Religious
Creative Arts Competition. All students were given the opportunity to demonstrate
their talents in any of the 5 categories of visual arts, dance, drama, music and short
film. The theme for 2024 is “Joy”.

The finalists across each grade include:

Kindy - Elara Wines, Ellie Tan, Margot Teong, Samuel Lowery and Yashar Motlagh
(all artwork)
Year 1 - Benjamin Momivand (artwork)
Year 2 - Clair De Fries and Lia Vali Pour Goudarzi (both artwork)
Year 3 - Macayla Motlagh and William Moraleda/Elliot Cooper/George Teong (music)
Year 4 - Alisha Ahmed (artwork), Skylar Jang (artwork) and Elizabeth Bizannes/Lacy
Markham (dance)
Year 5 - Alisha Senn (music) and Grace Douglas (artwork)
Year 6 - Ava Munce/Jocelyn Gibbs (dance) and Isis Nardi (artwork)



Well done to all our students for working so hard on the Religious Creative Arts
Competition, both during allocated class time and at home. You will be notified if your
artwork is being submitted as part of the school entry.

RELIGIOUS CREATIVE ARTS COMPETITION
SCHOOL FINALISTS

Clair De Fries
Year 2

Macayla Motlagh
Year 3

Lia Vali Pour Gourdazi
Year 2

Skylar Jang
Year 4



RELIGIOUS CREATIVE ARTS COMPETITION
SCHOOL FINALISTS

Samuel Lowery
Kindy

Yashar Motlagh
Kindy

Elara Wines
Kindy

Ellie Tan
Kindy

Margot Teong
Kindy



RELIGIOUS CREATIVE ARTS COMPETITION
SCHOOL FINALISTS

Benjamin Momivamd
Year 1

Grace Douglas
Year 5

Alisha Ahmed
Year 4



NSWPSSA Football Championships 

Darcey Carolan (Year 6) is in Tamworth this week representing Polding in the NSW
Primary Schools Sports Association Football Championships. In reaching this stage
Darcey has successfully progressed from the Broken Bay trials to the Polding trials
and now the NSWPSSA Championships. She plays games across Tuesday to
Friday this week and is vying for a place in the NSWPSSA squad to attend the
Australian National Football Championships. What an incredible achievement and
we wish Darcey all the very best. 

SPORTING NEWS



North Shore Cluster Athletics Carnival

Last Thursday, 22 August, Prouille had a total of 42 athletes representing the
school at the North Shore Cluster Athletics Carnival at SOPAC Homebush. Mrs
Grigor and Miss Morris attended the carnival and said that there were fantastic
performances and wonderful support on the day from every Prouille student.

We are very proud to announce that based on the amazing efforts of our students
at the carnival that Prouille came second overall in the points tally. There were
some superb individual results too with Amelie Ogden (8-10 Girls High Jump) and
Orlando Cain (13 Boys 100m) setting new zone records. Amelie was also named
Age Champion for the Junior Girls while Lucy Tazewell was crowned Age Champion
for the 11 Girls and big sister Sophie for the Senior Girls.

Based on their results at the carnival the following students have also qualified for
the Broken Bay Athletics Championships which was held yesterday at Mingara
Regional Athletics Centre, Tumbi Umbi. Best of luck to everyone. 

Orlando Cain, Oliver Dillon. William Fullilove, Nicholas Hanley, Amelie Ogden,
Matilda Quoyle, Luke Ringrose, Valentina Salinas, Lucy Tazewell, Sophie Tazewell,
Georgina Quoyle. 

SPORTING NEWS



NEWS FROM PROUILLE U12 GIRLS SOCCER TEAM
Congratulations to Prouille FC U12 Wildcats who were victorious on

the weekend in the 2024 Season to become Premiers and Grand
Finals Winners! Go PFC Wildcats!



Festival of Friendship

On Friday 6th September, we will be holding a “Festival of Friendship” which
will be a celebration of friendship where we will do a range of friendship
games/lessons across all grades from 11:30am-1:30pm. Students will be split
into their friendship groups and teachers will conduct activities related to
team-building, mindfulness and relationship skill-building.

Students may wear mufti clothing on this day.

UPCOMING EVENTS



Family Mass - Saturday 7th September

The final Family Mass for the year will be held next
Saturday 7th September at 5pm at Holy Name Parish.

Year 6 and Kindy will be hosting this.

All families are invited.

UPCOMING EVENTS



YEAR 2
WOMBATS

CLASS NEWS

Our first Drama lesson gave the students the opportunity to develop
their teamwork and creativity skills. Students put their improvisation
skills to the test by showing “different ways of walking.” It then was
followed by some group work to create a “step by step mime.” 
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YEAR 4
KOOKABURRA

CLASS NEWS

Our Year 4 class has been the first to complete this amazing
canvas for the upcoming Trivia Night on Friday 13th September.

Congratulations, Kookaburras, on a magnificent job!



Our students love lunchtime
Lego Club!



MERIT AWARDS - TERM 3 - WEEK 5



LIBRARY NEWS
Congratulations to the following students for completing their Premier’s Reading
Challenge: 

Charlie A (K Koala) 
Liana A (K Koala) 
Frederick A (K Koala) 
Henry A (K Koala) 
Spencer D (K Koala) 
Lucy G (K Koala) 
Amelia G (K Koala) 
Ellie G (K Koala) 
Brooklyn I (K Koala) 
Maria K (K Koala) 
William L (K Koala) 
Samuel L (K Koala) 
Ezekiel M (K Koala) 
Finnegan M (K Koala) 
Aria P (K Koala) 
Ellie T (K Koala) 
Margot T (K Koala) 
Elara W (K Koala) 
Kyle Z (K Koala) 
Damon A (1 Lyrebird) 
Avery A (1 Lyrebird) 
Ella C (1 Lyrebird) 
Chloe C (1 Lyrebird) 
Isabelle C (1 Lyrebird) 
Emma C (1 Lyrebird) 
Madeleine E (1 Lyrebird) 

 
The Premier’s Reading Challenge website has now closed to student logins. If your
child still needs to enter books into their online reading record, they will need to
give a list of books (including author names) to Mrs Lees by next Wednesday, 4th
September to be entered manually. Mrs Lees will no longer be able to enter any
more books into online reading records after Friday, 6th September. 

Saul F (1 Lyrebird) 
James G (1 Lyrebird) 
Harper J (1 Lyrebird) 
Tiam K (1 Lyrebird) 
Ian L (1 Lyrebird) 
Zoe L (1 Lyrebird) 
Oliver O (1 Lyrebird) 
Younah N (1 Lyrebird) 
River R (1 Lyrebird) 
Leo T (1 Lyrebird) 
Zach Z (1 Lyrebird) 
Helena A (2 Wombat) 
William B (2 Emu) 
Harrison G (2 Emu) 
Lucas H (2 Emu) 
Lucy W (2 Wombat) 
Macayla M (3 Platypus) 
Amelia B (5 Goanna) 
Zoe H (5 Echidna) 
Georgina Q (5 Echidna) 
Valentina S (5 Echidna) 
Aarush V (5 Echidna) 
Nicholas H (6 Wallaby) 
Ava M (6 Wallaby) 



PEC UPDATE
“Cuppa in the Park” This term’s dates: 4 September, 18 September. Meet at
Wahroonga Park near the playground. BYO everything. If it is fine, it is on. If it is wet,
it is off.  

First Friday Masses this Term 9.15 am in the Parish: 6 September – let Jacqui know
if you plan to attend and would like to meet for coffee afterwards. 

Parents’ Prayers Friday 2pm in the school chapel before the school assembly. 

HOLY HOUR On Friday evenings at Holy Name Church between 6:30pm—7:30pm.
Everyone is welcome 

UNPACKING THE CRISIS IN YOUTH MENTAL HEALTH 
Wednesday 11 September 7pm – 8pm. Join Dr Justin Coulson, Australia's leading
parenting expert, as he unpacks the mental health crisis enveloping our kids. He'll
cover: 

The root causes behind the deteriorating state of mental health, and who (or what)
is responsible 
The tools you need to reverse this trend for your children  
Science-backed, relationship-focused strategies to remedy school refusal  
Realistic approaches for managing screen time in a way that protects your child's
wellbeing without completely alienating them from their peers  
Creating margin in your home and family life to protect and promote mental
wellness   

This isn't just a workshop; it's a call to action. Join the conversation and be part of a
dynamic, interactive experience where we collaborate to reshape the future of your
children's mental health. Hear real stories, explore innovative solutions, and discover
practical strategies to empower your kids. 
Don't miss this important information session. Register now:

 
You can contact your PEC via email jacqui.vandevelde@dbb.catholic.edu.au 
 

CLICK TO REGISTER

mailto:jacqui.vandevelde@dbb.catholic.edu.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fccsp.schoolzineplus.com%2F_r%2Fl2XW1%2F66cc4b1b75358&data=05%7C02%7Cjacqui.vandevelde%40dbb.catholic.edu.au%7Ccc1c15f03c8845b5e6eb08dcc5b1b2db%7Cf75637e9e6ec490b9a69bfcd7e0dafaf%7C0%7C0%7C638602614235285305%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=m0jgibA%2BvCPa6I3%2FdCL2eKMPN2axc5meu4ls7HqNhhs%3D&reserved=0


CLICK TO
REGISTER

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fccsp.schoolzineplus.com%2Fform%2F61%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR2kphGG-q4lu82yxREAymbpSNWFSbBS4dw4b_fOfeqYR83QaidbIrnY7dk_aem_syJDPq2E4byWOZx1IrntgA&h=AT1aENpa8l9Q6BpypBvwsE5ctZkWuGRyF1Qzvcd5TnYlLd9gsbmTIebdB6u7OdAj18cx7aajuzqTwf0s1hhPNB76m1Yq0ZuxpHsZvI5FEi9_WwKzXoEo0ueW9LgMaWPYiA&__tn__=-UK-R&c[0]=AT3LNVLyJ89gASO8QONL1z-Kq8L2LkdO-6UhpenSoTLIcbXNgX4McPoMFtqgk9jc46I-LyVF4XvxGFEP_sOzWyzJp9FYEeac51_Gzrja7fR2qQfMKxBMDMn-HZkBYu29Y4qUtXZmC_XhySqGWZkX606JOW9AQeThVuM1P0MhNWliEHyQxul28U_ZdJnoXObBA4CXr-5p_vtd6E52bTQO_9nPRqqeF5n7UCTQug
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fccsp.schoolzineplus.com%2Fform%2F61%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR2kphGG-q4lu82yxREAymbpSNWFSbBS4dw4b_fOfeqYR83QaidbIrnY7dk_aem_syJDPq2E4byWOZx1IrntgA&h=AT1aENpa8l9Q6BpypBvwsE5ctZkWuGRyF1Qzvcd5TnYlLd9gsbmTIebdB6u7OdAj18cx7aajuzqTwf0s1hhPNB76m1Yq0ZuxpHsZvI5FEi9_WwKzXoEo0ueW9LgMaWPYiA&__tn__=-UK-R&c[0]=AT3LNVLyJ89gASO8QONL1z-Kq8L2LkdO-6UhpenSoTLIcbXNgX4McPoMFtqgk9jc46I-LyVF4XvxGFEP_sOzWyzJp9FYEeac51_Gzrja7fR2qQfMKxBMDMn-HZkBYu29Y4qUtXZmC_XhySqGWZkX606JOW9AQeThVuM1P0MhNWliEHyQxul28U_ZdJnoXObBA4CXr-5p_vtd6E52bTQO_9nPRqqeF5n7UCTQug





